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Paula Smith
FW: Wellington Heights + Olympia Chrysler Jeep

FYI and for the file

From: Nathaniel Jones

Sent: Saturday, December 08, 2018 12:4LPM
To: Bruce Titus <brucet@brucetitus.com>; Tim Smith <tsmith@ci.olympia.wa.us>
Subject: Re: Wellington Heights + Olympia Chrysler Jeep

Mr. Titus,

It now appears that the Hearings Examiner will "continue" the December l0 hearing to provide adequate time
for everyone's consideration of the changed stormwater provisions.

This means that the Monday hearing will proceed but an additional hearing will be scheduled for the stormwater
elements.

The continuance is at the discretion of the Examiner. However, I believe that the extension is the only rational
course

Please stay tuned.

Best regards,

Nathaniel Jones,
Olympia Mayor Pro Tem

From: Nathaniel Jones <nlones@ci.olvmpia.wa.us>
Sent: Saturday, December 8, 2018 9:58 AM
To: Bruce Titus; Tim Smith
Subject: Re: Wellington Heights + Olympia Chrysler Jeep

Mr. Titus,

Thank you for reaching out to me.
I share your concerns.

I have asked City staff to delay the hearings process to allow all parties to understand and respond to the
modifications to the SEPA conditions.

I believe that the current process is flawed and fails to follow the intent of Olympia's development procedures

I will try to get this fixed.
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With best regards,

Nathaniel Jones,

Olympia Mayor Pro Tem

From: Bruce Titus <brucet@brucetitus.com>
Sent: Saturday, December 8, 2018 8:09 AM
To: Cheryl Selby; Nathaniel Jones

Subject: Wellington Heights + Olympia Chrysler Jeep

Dear Mayor Selby and Nathaniel Jones, Mayor Pro Tem,

I am writing to ask that you postpone the Hearing Examiner's public hearing, scheduled for Monday, December 1Oth on the

Alex Voffièllington Heights project. This is necessary in order to return the project's Determination of Nonsignificance
(DNS) to the the City's SEPA's Officer for reconsideration.

After over a year of discussions with the City staff, I was informed yesterday, December 6th, that a staff member,
responding to a December 4th request from the developer, will recommend removal of two mitigating conditions from the
project DÑS. tnese conditions are essential to protect my property from the consequences of the Alex VoAffellington
Heights project.

The DNS for this project was conditioned on the performance of these two (and other) listed mitigations. Removing them

renders the DNS invalid. Proposing to do this at the last minute, one business day before the hearing and with no

meaningful opportunity for public comment, renders your planning process invalid.

ln order to preserve any semblance of substantive or proceduraljustice in the City's planning process, you must order a
postponement of the Hearing Examiner's public hearing to allow for a new threshold statement by the City's
Environmental Officer. This will permit businesses like mine and the broader community to review, comment upon and
potentially appeal a new SEPA determination.

Sincerely

Bruce Titus

Bruce Titus, President & CEO
Bruce Titus Automotive www"brucetitus.com
6221Tacoma Mall Blvd, Tacoma 98409
o. (253) 284-0140 f. l?53) 474-0805
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e. brucet@brucetitus.com

"Count on Us, AllAround the Sound"
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